                     [image: image1.emf]
 

Sixteenth session of the Universal Periodic Review Working Group

April - May 2013

	Statement from Norway:




UPR of Cuba
Thank you Mr President,

Norway welcomes Cuba’s actions to implement recommendations accepted in the previous UPR cycle, and the continued efforts to enhance social, cultural and economic rights, and in particular the recent reform of the migratory system.  
Appreciating that Cuba has signed the ICCPR and the ICESCR, Norway recommends that Cuba quickly proceed towards ratification of both treaties without reservations. 
Norway remains concerned about the lack of protection of independent human rights defenders in Cuba, and in particular about the apparent increase in the use of short term detentions. Norway recommends that Cuba takes steps to protect and promote the freedom of expression and association of all peaceful defenders of human rights in the country. 
Norway commends Cuba for promoting sexual rights and the respect for free sexual orientation. We recommend that Cuba continue  to promote the social inclusion and rights of its LGBT community, and that the country’s experience in this regard is actively shared with countries in the region and globally.
Lastly, Norway would like to commend Cuba for its efforts to promote a peaceful solution to the armed conflict in Colombia. We believe this should be recognized as a significant contribution towards improving the human rights situation in the region. 
Thank you
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